Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

May 11, 2016
City of Vassar Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

2016 MI Watershed Conference

Gene Suuppi, Tiffany Foco and Jim Hergott reported on the conference.  The event proveded a good networking opportunity.  There were many breakout session presentations, including some good information on invasive species activities.  They recommended CRG members attend in the future.

Bridgeport Launch Projects

Bill Wheeler reported that the Davis Park launch project design is complete and the DEQ permit has been appproved. Construction is scheduled to begin in late May and be completed this year.

Bill also reported that the Natural Resources Trust Funding has been approved for the Hoffman Park launch.  A DEQ permit pre-application meeting is scheduled, with design work to begin after that.  Construction will most likely be scheduled for 2017.

Vassar Launch Project

Brian Chapman reported that the DEQ permit request is being finalized.  Bids will go out after receipt of the approved DEQ permit.  Construction is planned for late summer/fall 2016.
M-46 Launch Site 
Joe Toth reported that the site design is complete, the MDOT right-of-way permit for the launch has been approved, and the DEQ permit has been approved. Construction bids are out and construction is planned for late summer when the water level is down.
2016 Paddle & Swim June 25

Bill Zehnder reported on the 5th Annual Paddle & Swim event. Swimmers will launch from 9396 Ormes Road at 9:00 am and paddlers will launch from the Tuscola launch at 9:30 am.  The groups will travel downstream and end the trip at Heritage Park where eats and refreshements will be available.  For more information contact Bill or Lori at 989-652-9941.
2016 River Clean Up July 23
Gene Suuppi reported that the Tuscola County Conservation District has been awared the grant request for this year’s clean up which will be hosted by Caro.  The group will meet at the Chippewa Landing on M-24, just south of Caro, between the hours of 8:00 and 8:30 am.  A sack breakfast will be provided to the volunteers.  Teams will be organized and supplies provided for the clean up which will occur upstream and downstream of Chippewa Landing.
Volunteers are encouraged to wear old clothing, work gloves, boots and possibley waders or hip boots.  If you have a life vest you may want to bring it as most of the clean up will occur using canoes and kayaks.  The clean up will end at approximately noon.

To preregister for the event, or for more information, contact Jarod Olson, Caro City Manager, at 989-673-7671 or Gene Suuppi at 989-325-1548.

2016 Bavarian Inn Experience Triathlon

Bill Zehnder reported that this year’s triathlon may be rescheduled to Sunday July 31 due to conflicts with other events.  The triathlon will be held at River Place Shops in Frankenmuth and is anticipated to draw over 400 participants.  Bill noted it is an interesting event to observe even if one does not actually compete.  For more information google Bavarian Inn Experience Triathlon.

2016 Great Lakes Rendezvous August 18-21

Bill Wheeler reported that Bridgeport will again be hosting this year’s event.  More information is expected by our next meeting.
2016 Phragmites Control Plan

Bob Zeilinger reported on a positive meeting with the Saginaw County Road Commission adminstrators.  They have agreed to treating roadsides in Spaulding and Birch Run townships if we provide them survey maps.

Additionally, Michelle reported that Tuscola County Road Commission will again support our efforts in Tuscola County.  We anticipate surveying 3 townships in Tuscola County.  More volunteers will be needed this summer to complet the survey work.

Furthermore, Nancy Barrios provided Bob with some handout materials distributed at a Phragmites Control Workshop hosted by Caro earlier this year.  Bob and Bill Wheeler are interested in hosting a workshop in our area this summer.
Water Trail Designations and Balancing Nature and Commerce

As a follow up to last meetings discussion, a committee is being formed to pursue this idea of promoting the Cass River Watertrail and fostering multi-community engagement to our ecomonic advantage.  More to come on this in the following months.
Streambank Erosion Control Plan for 2016
Tiffany Foco reported that our plan for 2016 includes a goal of stabilizing 2000 feet of streambank.  Tiffany used the Watershed Management Plan to identify 8 to 10 parcels of property with high to medium erosion ratings.  She distributed the parcel data to various committee members who agreed to contact the property owners.

RCPP Activites

Ben Wickerham, from The Nature Conservancy, reported on the status of the Regional Co-operative Partnership Program.  The program, primarily supported with Farm Bill funds, is targeting major reductions of sediment and phosphorus from entering the Saginaw Bay by working with farmers to implement Best Management Practices.  Most of the implementation to date has been in Huron County.  Ben indicated the program is being very well received and would like to see more implentation in Tuscola County.

319 Grant Request Status

Charlie Bauer reported that our grant request for funds to address e-coli problems in Cass River tributaries is moving forward toward final approval.  The final grant amounts and approvals will not be released until late summer, prior to next year’s budget which begins in October.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, July 13, 2016  1:00 – 3:00PM
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Bob Zeilinger
May 14, 2016
